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MESSAGE FROM THE HEADTEACHER
Dear Families 

What a start to the week! On Monday, we
welcomed our 58 new reception children. They
have settled in amazingly and we are incredibly
proud of them. The parents were given a little
gift as we know Monday was an important day
for them aswell. We look forward to watching
all 58 of them flourish in our East Hunsbury
family.  

Whittlewood 
Salcey 
Everdon 
Harlestone 

Houses – Our Communities within a
Community

On Wednesday, we launched our new House
system which has been over a year in the
making. For us, the purpose of the Houses is
to unite our school and allow the children to
experience being a community within a
community. It will facilitate children from all
year groups across the mainstream and SU
to mix and get to know each other. 

The houses are: 

Also on Monday, Paul Sturgess came into
school and led a really motivating and exciting
assembly. Paul is 7ft 7.26inches tall with size 18
shoes! He has to have his cars, beds and
bathtubs specially adapted!  

Paul taught us how he uses his difference as his
superpower to fuel his success. Watching the
children so inspired by him was fantastic and he
showed them how he has embraced our values
of: Work Hard. Be Kind and Believe. After the
assembly, children from Years 1-6 took part in
their own basketball workshop. 

It was a brilliant start to the week. 



In fact, every member of staff has been placed in a house and we all feel very excited to plan our
events and work as a team. Which house do you think will win the House shield for the first ever
time? You will receive a letter on Monday with more information and… badges will follow soon! 

Although we are starting small to begin with, we have big plans over the next year so watch this
space for house events, an award system linked to our values, Year 6 Heads of Houses being
appointed through an application and interview process and so much more (Hogwarts has
nothing on East Hunsbury Primary School). We have it all planned and ready to go! 

Rachael Stryjek (Salcey) 
Rachael Linnell and Sarah Halsall (Everdon) 
Lisa Kelly (Whittlewood) 
Erin New (Harlestone) 

They are named after woodlands in Northamptonshire. We chose woodlands to represent growing
stronger together – have you visited any of them? Our houses will become an integral part of our
school life and our current Heads of Houses are: 

and Mrs Fenton is over seeing it all. 

Personal Development Education teams 

You may have read this article which explains how we have launched our 5 Education Teams
based on the personal development of our children and their school community. They are run by
experienced teachers and are focussed on: 

1. Economics and Enterprise – this team will teach the children about
financial planning, money and entrepreneurial skills. 

2. Health and Wellbeing – this team will focus on teaching and supporting the children’s physical
and mental health. They will learn about healthy choices and the impact on these for their
future. 

3. Our World – this team is focussed on developing the children’s understanding
of their role and place in the world. It explores the communities in which they
live, provides opportunities to take part in local events whilst also looking at the
role that they play as global citizens. 

4. Enrichment and Critical Thinking – this team looks at providing the children with world class
enrichment opportunities and experiences to truly develop critical thinking. 

5. Careers and Aspirations – we want every child to believe in themselves and
to know the choices and opportunities they have for their future. 

I look forward, over the next few weeks and months, sharing the exciting enrichment
opportunities that these teams will provide your children from: careers fairs/exhibitions to
community events, a school shop and talks from banks and continuing our enterprise initiatives.

https://digital.magmgr.com/Preview/Index/2656830#page/1


Kathryn Pennington
Headteacher

Happy news! Our EHPS family is growing 

Finally, it with great pleasure that I can inform you that our wonderful Mrs Atkinson is expecting a
baby boy in January. Mrs Atkinson will continue to teach with us until December!  

This is going to be a brilliant year! 

Have a lovely weekend. 

Homework

This week homework has started – please support your child with completing homework by
finding them a quiet place to work and a regular timeslot to do it. If your child needs any extra
help then please do not hesitate to speak to your child’s class teacher. 

Brilliance board 

In fact, you will now find lots of new signage around our school, all of which has been carefully
designed to link with our curriculum, community and school values as we believe your child’s
learning environment is very important and shows them that we care about where they learn and
spend their school days. 

Have you seen our new Brilliance Board? The board is designed for
children to look at their brilliant reflections and be proud of
everything they are and will be. They are surrounded by
inspirational quotes from books (many of which are from our 100
reads – a selection of books chosen carefully by our teachers - see
page 13 for our 100 Reads poster which was created by Mrs
Atkinson).  

The board is part of our brilliance ethos – did you ask your child
last week what they learnt? Did they reply: ‘I’m brilliant?’ – I hope
they did, because they are!  

Our children will also be able to use this area for outdoor learning.
Research has suggested that outdoor learning boosts confidence, social
skills, communication, motivation, physical skills, knowledge and
understanding. It has also been found to boost children's self-esteem, self-
confidence, ability to work cooperatively and positive attitude to learning.

Please click here to make a donation or scan the QR code.

Currently we have no shaded area on our
playground so during the hotter months we have
to limit the time our children spend outside. By
providing a shaded area, we can allow our children
to spend more time on the playground on hot days
whilst also keeping them safe.

WE NEED YOUR

PROJECT PLAYGROUND

https://www.justgiving.com/campaign/project-playground


21st September

Bag(s) can be returned to the school NOT
BEFORE WEDNESDAY 20th September
ready for our collection on Thursday 21st
September. Please leave filled bags outside
the school office.

#weareEastHunsburyPrimarySchool   #wearebrilliant 

BE KIND WORK HARD BELIEVE

No bikes or scooters are
allowed on the school site 

We have received another complaint from a local resident 
about inconsiderate and dangerous parking this week.

DO park safely and considerately

DO be polite to our neighbours

PARKING

DON'T park across driveways

DON'T park dangerously

DON'T park on footpaths

DON'T park on zigzag lines

DO be a considerate driver and put your
children’s and other parents’ children’s
safety above everything else.

DO your best for your own children by
teaching them about road safety.

DON'T block the road

Please make sure that your
child/ren dismount them and walk

sensibly with them at all times. 



Whole school average attendance this week was

97.3%
We are aiming to be at 96% + every week.

Attendance News

Weekly Attendance Year Group Weekly Attendance

Reception 99.56% 1 94.52%

2 98.21% 3 96.9%

4 94.8% 5 99.19%

6 98.33%

REGISTRATION TIME - MAINSTREAM
The register will be taken at 08:45am – all children must be in school by this time, ready to learn (not
arriving). This means that their coats and bags need to be away and they are in their classroom
ready. School gates will open at 08:30am. 

Children arriving after 8.45am will be marked as ‘late’ in the register and this will affect their overall
attendance marks. 
Children arriving after 9am will be marked as ‘unauthorised absence,’ this will also affect their
overall attendance marks.  

The school day timings are 8.40am - 3.30pm for ALL children in the SU. This means Blue Class
children will start and finish at the same time as all other SU classes. Classroom doors will
open at 8.40am and we will take the register at 8.55am daily. This means if your child arrives
after 8.55am they will be marked as late. 

REGISTRATION TIME - SU

REMEMBER, lateness affects
attendance and learning

BE KIND WORK HARD BELIEVE
#weareEastHunsburyPrimarySchool   #wearebrilliant 
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We’re having visits from 

MINI GREY
THOMAS TAYLOR

andword guerilla

Order through school to receive your signed copy.
More information to follow.



Books  Recommmendations for September

Isabelle (Yr 3) has achieved her first
gymnastics Proficiency Award.

Well done Isabelle. You’re brilliant!



Apply for a Blue Peter Book
badge

Introducing the exciting new Book
badge, designed by one of the
UK’s best known illustrators, Sir
Quentin Blake; who you might
know from bringing to life
characters such as Roald Dahl's
BFG and Matilda! To earn your
badge, just share your love of
books with Blue Peter by
answering a few easy questions. 

Click here for more information

04.10.23 Walk in Wednesday 1 - reading 08:30-9:15 Classroom 

15.11.23   Walk in Wednesday 2 - maths 08:30-9:15 Classroom

24.01.24 Walk in Wednesday 3 - reading  08:30-9:15 Classroom

13.03.24  Walk in Wednesday 4 - Easter Crafts 08:30-9:15 Classroom

01.05.24 Walk in Wednesday 5 - science 08:30-9:15 Classroom

19.06.24 Walk in Wednesday 6 - reading 08:30-9:15 Classroom 

Walk in Wednesday dates 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/cbbc/findoutmore/blue-peter-apply-for-a-book-badge


HELPFUL HELPFUL LINKSLINKS

New Parent Code of Conduct 

Attendance Newsletter 

Behaviour Policy 

Spring 2023 Wellbeing Survey

Website

Facebook

Mobile Phone Policy

Is your child eligible for the
Pupil Premium Grant? 

It is quick and easy to find out – 
click here. 

If you need any help, please pop into the
school office.

Click here to complete the Wellbeing Form to tell us if the
Foodbank is something you think that your family would benefit
from.

Thank you to everyone who has already donated to our Foodbank.
Please continue to donate if you can. The donation crate is outside
the front office.

ALL DONATIONS APPRECIATED

Always switch your engines off when in a
parked car. Leaving your engine running when
your vehicle is stationary is called idling. This
creates air pollution by increasing the levels
of exhaust fumes and harmful gases in the air.
No one, especially children, should have to
breathe in these fumes. 

Remember to nominate
your child for a shout
out if they have done
something amazing –
then we can put them
into our newsletter. 

#weareEastHunsburyPrimarySchool   #wearebrilliant 

BE KIND WORK HARD BELIEVE

https://www.easthunsburyprimary.org.uk/files/46/Key-Docs---Policies/2954/Code-of-Conduct---EHPS-Parents.pdf
https://www.easthunsburyprimary.org.uk/files/46/Key-Docs---Policies/2954/Code-of-Conduct---EHPS-Parents.pdf
https://www.easthunsburyprimary.org.uk/files/45/Newsletters/3064/Attendance-Newsletter-Summer-2023.pdf
https://www.easthunsburyprimary.org.uk/files/45/Newsletters/3064/Attendance-Newsletter-Summer-2023.pdf
https://www.easthunsburyprimary.org.uk/files/46/Key-Docs---Policies/73/Behaviour-Policy.pdf
https://www.easthunsburyprimary.org.uk/files/46/Key-Docs---Policies/73/Behaviour-Policy.pdf
https://forms.office.com/e/sB9LiNa4KL
https://www.easthunsburyprimary.org.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/EastHunsburyPrimarySchool
https://www.easthunsburyprimary.org.uk/files/46/Key-Docs---Policies/2988/Mobile-Phone-Policy-V2-Jan-2023.pdf
https://www.westnorthants.gov.uk/schools-and-education/free-school-meals-and-pupil-premium
https://forms.office.com/e/sB9LiNa4KL


5th October is Census Day. Part of our school budget is decided on how
many infant lunches are ordered. To help our school, please could you
book a school lunch for your child on School Grid if they are in Reception,
Year 1 or Year 2 in mainstream or SU. They can still bring a packed lunch
and eat that instead of eating a school meal. 

School lunch for EYFS & KS1 children is free so you will not be charged.

CENSUS DAY



Andrea Leadsom, Conservative MP for South Northamptonshire, is running her annual
Christmas Card competition amongst all primary schools in South Northamptonshire. Last
year’s winning design and runners up are below. 

If you would like to enter this year’s competition, send your entry to The Rt. Hon. Dame
Andrea Leadsom DBE MP, Victoria House, 138 Watling Street East, Towcester, NN12 6BT by
13th October. The cards with the winning and runner up designs will be used by Ms Leadsom
as her Christmas card to send to all her friends and colleagues, including the Prime Minister.

COMPETITIONCOMPETITIONCOMPETITION
TIMETIMETIME

Write your full name, East Hunsbury Primary School and your age on the back of your entry.
The runners up and finalists including, your parent/guardian, will be invited to a tea party
with games and a presentation of certificates.

#weareEastHunsburyPrimarySchool   #wearebrilliant 

BE KIND WORK HARD BELIEVE

https://members.parliament.uk/constituency/3747/overview


All snacks must be nut free

Click here to
download an
application

pack

#weareEastHunsburyPrimarySchool   #wearebrilliant 

BE KIND WORK HARD BELIEVE

This newsletter focuses on all the amazing
events, clubs and groups that families,
children and young people can access
across the county that are free or
affordable to attend.

Click here to read this newsletter

https://www.easthunsburyprimary.org.uk/key-information/vacancies
https://sway.office.com/XjtmGhfsKgBFTcOa?ref=email




2

4

3

1

Encourage regular breaks

Be prepared for trolls

Enjoy gaming together

Promote safer game choices

E-Safety

Advice for parents and carers

#weareEastHunsburyPrimarySchool   #wearebrilliant 

BE KIND WORK HARD BELIEVE

Block strangers and unwanted contact

Learn from YouTubers/Twitch streamers

Play in Creative or Peaceful mode

Monitor game time

Create a private server

Learn to play yourself

Create server white lists

Parents



Sophie (Yr 4) submitted a short story which she wrote to East
Hunsbury Parish Council's short story competition and they were so
impressed with it she received a special mention in the July-Oct
issue!

#weareEastHunsburyPrimarySchool   #wearebrilliant 

BE KIND WORK HARD BELIEVE



#weareEastHunsburyPrimarySchool   #wearebrilliant 

BE KIND WORK HARD BELIEVE



Applications open on 8th September 2023 and close at midnight on 15th January 2024
for children who will turn five from 1st September 2024 – 31st August 2025.

National offer day for these children will be 16th April 2024.

All applications for admission must be made through West Northamptonshire County
Council

https://www.westnorthants.gov.uk/primary-school-places/apply-primary-school-place


Date Activity Time

SEPTEMBER

25.09.23 Diwali Lantern Making All day

OCTOBER

03.10.23 NSPCC Workshops Yr 5 & 6
Yr 5 - morning

Yr 6 - afternoon

04.10.23 Year 3 Harvest assembly 9.03am - 10.30am

04.10.23 Walk In Wednesday Reading 8.30am - 9.15am

10.10.23 KS 2 Reading Information 4.30pm - 5.30pm

9/11/12.10.23 Individual Photographs All day

12.10.23 KS1 Reading Information Meeting 4.30pm - 5.30pm

13.10.23 Mufti Day All day

17.10.23 Year 4 & Yellow Class Assembly 9.30 - 10.30am

18 - 20.10.23 Yr 6 Residential 3 days

20.10.23 Mufti Day for library all day

31.10.23 School of Life - East Hunsbury Library 10 - 11.30

NOVEMBER

04.11.23 Diwali Lantern Parade 5.00PM

Dates for your diary New dates since last
newsletter



12.11.23 Remembrance Event - Grangewood Park 10.45 - 11.15

15.11.23 Walk In Wednesday Maths 8.30am - 9.15am

15.11.23 Positive Noticing Day all day

15 & 16.11.23 Parents’ Evening (Mainstream) 3.50pm - 6.30pm

15.11.23 SU Parents’ Evening 3.50pm - 6.50pm

21.11.23 School of Life - East Hunsbury Library 10 - 11.30

22.11.23 Reception Phonics 9.00am - 11,00am

24.11.23 Flu Vaccinations for all children All day

25.11.23 Choir Singing at Hunsbury Festive Fair at Hunsbury Library 3pm

DECEMBER

01.12.23 Mufti Day (in exchange for Christmas hamper items) All day

02.12.23 Christmas Fete 10am - 1pm

11.12.23 Reception Nativity
9.30 - 10.30am & 4 -

5pm

12.12.23 Year 2 & Purple Class Assembly 9.30 - 10.30am

12.12.23 Year 1 & Green Class Carols by twinklelight 6.00pm - 7.00pm

12.12.23 Reception & Blue to West Lodge Farm All day

13.12.23
FEHPS Christmas Film night

R & KS1 3.30 - 5pm / KS2 5.30 - 7pm
Various

14.12.23 Year 6 Christmas Carols & Crafts TBC

18.12.23 Christmas Party Day All Day



JANUARY

11.01.24 Yr 4 Multiplication Check information meeting 4.30pm - 5.30pm

11.01.24 Young Voices Birmingham All day

13.01.24 FEHPS Glow Disco TBC

24.01.24 Walk In Wednesday Reading 8.30am - 915am

30.01.24 Yr 6 SATs Information meeting 4.30pm - 5.30pm

31.01.24 School of Life - East Hunsbury Library 10 - 11.30

FEBRUARY

08.02.24 Year 1 Phonics Test Information Meeting 4.30pm - 5.30pm

12 & 15.02.24 Year 6 Parents’ Evening 3.50pm - 6.30pm

13.02.24 Year 3 & Orange Class Assembly 9.30 - 10.30am

MARCH

6 & 7.03.24 Mainstream Parents’ Evening (not Yr 6) 3.50pm - 6.30pm

06.03.24 SU Parents’ Evening 3.50pm - 6.50pm



13.03.24 Walk In Wedneday Easter Crafts 8.30am - 9.15am

15.03.24 Mufti Day in exchange for chocolate all day

25.03.24
FEHPS Easter Cafe

(Reception 9.15 - 10, Yr 1 10.30 - 11.15, Yr 2 1.30 - 2.15,
Yr 3 2.30 - 3.15)

Various

26.03.24 Year 1 & Green Class Assembly 9.30 - 10.30am

27.03.24
FEHPS Easter Cafe

(Yr 4 10.30 - 11.15, Yr 5 1.30 - 2.15,
Yr 6 2.30 - 3.15)

Various

MAY

01.05.24 Walk In Wednesday Science 8.30am - 9.15am

21.05.24 Year 5 and Red Class 9.30am - 10.30am

27.05.24 Year 4 Spring Assembly 9.30am - 10.30am

JUNE

10 & 11.06.24 Class photos All day

10.06.24 Sports Day Year 1 1.30 - 3.00pm

11.06.24 Sports Day Year 5 1.30 - 3.00pm

12.06.24 Sports Day Year 3 1.30 - 3.00pm



12.06.24 SU Sports Morning 9.30 - 11.30am

13.06.24
Sports Day Reception

Sports Day Year 2
9.30am - 11.00am
1.30pm - 3.00pm

14.06.24 Sports Day Year 6 1.30am - 3.00pm

19.06.24 Walk In Wednesday Science 8.30am - 9.15am

19.06.24 Sports Day Year 4 1.30pm - 3.00pm

21.06.24 Summer Mufti in exchange for tombola prizes all day

JULY

29.06.24
Whole School Summer Fayre (Country dancing & Maypole

by Years 2, 5, Purple & Red
10.00 - 1.00pm

02.07.24 Reception & Blue Class Assembly 9.30 - 10.30am

11.07.24 Music Gala 5.30pm - 7.00pm

16.07.24 Yr 6 Leavers’ Performance 6.00pm - 7.30pm

17.07.24 Yr 6 Leavers’ Performance for toddlers to attend 9.30am - 11.00am

18.08.24 SU Yr 6 Leavers’ Assembly 9.30am - 10.30am

22.07.24 Year 6 Leavers’ Party 7.00pm - 9.00pm

23.07.24 Mainstream Yr 6 Leavers’ Assembly
10.00am -
11.30am


